
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We would like to acknowledge that Royal West Academy is located on unceded Indigenous lands. The Kanienʼkehá꞉ka* Nation is 
recognized as the traditional custodians of Tiohtià:ke/Montréal*, which has long been a site of meeting and exchange for many First 
Nations and is currently home to diverse groups of Indigenous and other peoples. We are grateful to live, work, and learn here and 
recognize the important role of education in reconciliation. (and in maintaining connections between the past, present, and future.) 

 
 

Teacher Karaoke for Tyndale 
 
Come watch your favorite staff members sacrifice a small amount of dignity for a good cause! Teacher Karaoke for 
Tyndale is at lunch on Thursday Dec. 21, starting at 12:45 pm in the Performing Arts Centre. 
If you don't already have a ticket, buy one by donating at the door! Suggested donation is $1. All proceeds STILL 
going to Tyndale St. George's. 
 

Ultimate Frisbee 
Tryouts for the RWA Ultimate Frisbee team will start in January.  Please sign up outside the Foundation Gym.  All 
levels are welcome.   

Hot Chocolate 
Grad committee is selling hot chocolate every morning this week before homeroom. 

SAMOSAS (pour Mme Ferland)  
 
Mon beau samo-sa   
Roi des snacks,  
Que j’aimes tes épices pures 
 
Quand je m’ennuie des saveurs chimiques  
D’un mal bouffe quiiii n’est pas unique 
 
Mon beau samo-sa 
Roi des snacks 
Tu gardera ta saveur pure.. 
 
( jeudi, l'aile de l'ouest)  

 

UWC Workshop 
 
Interested in an exciting opportunity to study abroad? Recent graduate, Indra Molins, has been studying at a United World 
College in Phuket, Thailand for the past two years and will be hosting a workshop to tell interested students all about this 
amazing network of schools. United World Colleges is a group of international schools scattered across the globe including 
locations like Costa Rica, China, India, Japan, Italy and many more. Any Canadian student can apply in grade 11. Full 
scholarships are available. Join Indra at lunch in room 214 (Thursday) to discover all about the scholarship opportunities, 
the application process, top tips for a successful interview and everything else you need to know. Come and discover the 
incredible impacts of these schools! 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 Dec. 21 – Locker Clean Up 
 Dec. 22 – Holiday Accessory Day 
 Dec. 25 – Jan. 5 - Holiday 
 Jan. 8 -Ped Day 
 Jan. 10-11 – Course Selection Visit 

(Sec. 1 & 2) 
 Jan. 10 – Course Selection 

Presentation (Sec. 3 & 4) 
 Jan. 11 - Sec. 5 CEGEP Assembly P.4 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



BADMINTON TEAM 
Tryouts for the badminton team will be held the first and second week of January! Sign-up sheets are posted outside 
the Foundation Gym. 
If you'd like to get some extra practice in, there will be Open Badminton this Wednesday in the Foundation Gym after 
school.  
 
Tyndale Guess the Number of Candies  
The results are in! There are 174 candies in the water bottles! Congratulations to Keira Benzacar who guessed 173 
candies!  
 
Tyndale $25 Amazon Gift Card Raffle 
Congratulations to our winner, James Stephens. Please come by room 312 to claim your prize!  
 
Yearbook Committee 
Hi all! Yearbook Committee is looking for pictures to add to the yearbook. If you have a picture of you and your friends 
that you would like to include in the yearbook, please send us the photo via Instagram (@rwa.yearbook.2024) or by 
email  rwayearbook2024@gmail.com . Drop by room 304 before or during homeroom to get a chocolate each time 
you send us a photo! 

- Yearbook Committee  
 

Teacher Karaoke for Tyndale - delayed but still on! 
HR 308 and the Light & Sound club have planned an extra-special holiday treat in the form of a karaoke concert. 
Initially planned for today (Monday the 18th) at lunch, we have had to push the date back due to technical issues with 
the sound in the PAC. 
Come to the karaoke concert at lunch on Thursday December 21st, 12:45 pm in the PAC. Tickets will be sold at the 
door if you don't already have one! All proceeds STILL going to Tyndale St. George's! 

 
Basketball -Girls  
Recreational basketball for all levels during lunch in the boys gym during lunch (Tuesday December 19th, January 
12th, January 16th). More dates will be mentioned in the bulletin.  ECA credit offered.  
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